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Hello Lions, 
 

As I start to write the message for the March Communique, I’m reminded of 
what is upcoming for Lions in District 45 for the remainder of my term as 
District Governor. 
 

On my calendar:  First thing that comes to mind is I need to complete Club 
Visits, how can I get them all in whether in-person or virtual?  I would like 
to say thanks to Springfield Lions for inviting me to visit their club via Zoom.  
It was great and we had a lot of fun with Lion Woody’s trivia questions. 
 

Then comes the March cabinet meeting on Saturday, March 19, which will 
be in Barre, at the Canadian Club where we will be packing meals with The 
Outreach Program, guest speaker will be Jeff Kolak, from Slam1D wiffle ball 
tournament along with Lion Jesse Gillett from Middlebury. 
 

Also on my calendar are the Global Action Team (GAT) meetings with our 
District and New England Lions.  It is always good to hear what others are 
doing about membership, leadership, and service. And I have to say, I 
always come away with at least one new idea that we can explore.   
 

Looking further down the road, I am excited about the Lions Day of Service 
on Saturday, May 7th.  Thanks to our Global Service Team (GST) for getting 
this in place along with VLC for their held getting our logo on the Green Up 
bags.  I am in hopes that your club will take part.  Get out there and pick up 
your Green Up trash bags and get out in your community to clean up your 
neighborhood roads and waterways.  Please be sure to get to report your 
service in MyLCI.                         
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The spring convention will be next on May 13-15, 2022, at Fireside Inn & Suites, West Lebanon, NH.  Please 
see information for rooms/meals in this issue.  The theme will be Music, Music, Music…. guaranteed to be a 
good time.  Our guest speaker will be PDG, PCC Lion Brandon Johnson from LaFollette, Tennessee.  We have 
chatted several times, and he is excited to be coming.  We have a full schedule of activities starting with the 
Corn hole Tournament on Friday night, entertainment from the North Country Chords men.  We will have time 
for volunteering, traditional business meeting along with the PDG Banquet and Melvin Jones Dinner and the 
necrology service.  Be sure to check out the schedule of events.  
 

In June, is the LCI International Convention.  Also, the end of my term as District Governor.  Since joining the 
Lions Twin-State Soccer Association, I would be remiss if I did not mention the upcoming Lions Twin-State 
Soccer game on Saturday, July 16, 2022, at Hanover HS, in Hanover, NH.  If you have not attended the games 
before it is a lot of fun, and a chance to see great soccer players in our communities. 
 

I’m reminded that ‘In a world where you can be anything BE KIND’ as Lions we should BE KIND in all walks of 
life, personal and professional.  As Lions we rise by lifting others.  I see your reports of how you are all helping 
individuals.   
 

Continue to BE KIND with service from the HEART. 
DG Carol 

District 45 Calendar 
 

2021 District 45 2022 

Date Hosts - Event Location 

   

Nov 2 21 - March 15 22 SMVLC 20 20 Fundraiser Weekly Draws Swanton, Vt 

March 4 - 6, 2022 MD33 ELLI Training Virtual 

March 11, 2022 44th Annual Lions Day with UN New York, NY 

March 19, 2022 Spring Cabinet Meeting Barre, VT 

April 6, 2022 
Rescheduled - 15th Annual Colchester Lions Speech 

Contest Colchester, Vt 

April 22 - 24, 2022 Vt. Maple Festival???? St. Albans, VT 

April 22, 2022 Earth  Day International  

April 30, 2022 Lions Worldwide Induction Day International  

May 7, 2022 Green Up Day Statewide 

May 7, 2022 Vermont Lions Day Statewide 

May 13 - 15, 2022 District 45 Spring Convention West Lebanon NH 

May 13, 2022 Battle of the Boards West Lebanon NH 

May 14, 2022 District 45 Annual Business Meeting West Lebanon NH 

May 14, 2022 District 45 PDG / MJF Banquet West Lebanon NH 

May 15, 2022 District 45 Annual Memorial Service West Lebanon NH 

May 15, 2022 Countdown to Campaign 100 Raffle West Lebanon NH 

May 21, 2022 NELC Spring Meeting Kittery, ME 

June 3 - 5, 2022 Dairy Days Festival???? Enosburg, Vt 

June 24 - 28, 2022 International Convention Montreal PQ 

July 16, 2022 Twin State Soccer Games Hanover NH 

Aug 12 - 14, 2022 Slam T1.0 Diabetes Whiffleball  Tournament Essex Vt 

Aug. 16 - 19, 2022 Northeast Pin Swap Rutland, Vt 

   

 Don't see your club activites??? 
 

 Email such to the Communique Editor 
 

 See it next month!!!! 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

District News 
 



 

 
                                  



 
 

 
 

 
 



                      
 

Come and join IPDG Pam Nichols (or guests) for weekly chats  
on Facebook 

Mondays, 7:30 p.m. Vermont District 45 Lions 
 
 

                           

 
District 45 would like to welcome (as of February 26th) the following Lions to  

our district and association: 
 

 

Anna Pierce and Melinda Umezaki (Colchester Lions Club) 

Patricia Greene-Pawelzayk (Londonderry Area Tri-Mountain Lions Club) 

Anita Sheldon (Manchester Lions Club) 

Shannon Escalante and Jennifer Grace (Troy and Area Lions Club) 

 

 
 

  

Hi, 1st VDG Kathy here. One of 
my goals for the year is to help 

my fellow Lions and the clubs of 
the District become more 

visable. We are selling these 
shirts. $15 each. Contact me or 
any of the DG team to purchase 

one. 

 

  

  

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA-NC 

http://getmespark.com/membership-101-the-welcome-series/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Blast from the past (and current)!!!! 
 

 

  

Today isn’t just the day before Valentine’s Day, or Super Bowl Sunday. It's a day to celebrate! Judy and 

Nick Monte, married on February 13, 1960, now 62 years together and still going strong! Happy 

Anniversary, Mom and Dad! 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Swanton Missisquoi Valley Lions Club: 
 

 
                     

Club News 
 



 

Colchester Lions Club: 
 

 

President Lion Ken Emery (right) and Treasurer Lion Mike Cabral (left) present to Colchester Fire Department 

Chief Stephen Bourgeois ‘thank you’ checks to the volunteers of the Malletts Bay, Colchester Village and St. 

Michael’s divisions of the Colchester Fire Department . 
 

     
  

Left photo: New members Lion Melinda Umezaki and Lion Anna Pierce (daughter Charlotte sitting) along with 

their sponsor Lion Mike Cabral working at the Colchester Lions Club ‘Food from the Heart’ event.  

Right photo: Lion Lois Johnson keeping a close eye on the ‘Lions’ of the Colchester Lions Club.  
 

Heartland Lions Club: 
 

 
 



 

Castleton Lions Club: 

 

   
 

 
 

BBRA Lions Club: 
 

 
Food from the Heart Collection  

 



  

Strafford Area Lions Club: 
 

 
 

Food from the Heart collections!!!   
Over 1000 pounds, divided as equally as we could make it, to three area food shelves in Sharon, Thetford and 
Vershire. Monetary donations that were earmarked for the Strafford virtual food shelf amounted to about $1000. 
The table was manned by Lion Sue Coburn and Lion Diane White. Many members made donations even though 

schedules did not allow them to attend.  
 

Essex Jct  Lions Club: 

 

    
Food from the Heart:  

Left Photo: Lion Cindy Houston (left) and Lion Fern Henson (right) 

Right Photo: Lion Linda Stone 
 

 
 

 



 

Arlington Lions Club: 

 

    
 

Please join us in welcoming our newest Arlington Lions Club member Leslee Hill. Leslee has hit the ground 

running and is ready to make big contributions to our community service projects. 
 

 

      
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

New England News 
 



 
 

 

     

The annual Lions Twin State Soccer Games / Cup are to be held Saturday, July 16th at Hanover High School.  
Boys game at 1:00 p.m., girls at 4:00 p.m. (subject to change).  

 
Here are the rosters for the 2022 teams both for Vermont and New Hampshire.  

Please support them by sponsoring them, purchasing an ad in the LTSSA program book, purchasing tickets to the 
game or a calendar raffle ticket BUT 

More importantly, please come ATTEND the games!!!!!! 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 



 

                                           

 

 

 
 

"Service to others is the rent we pay for the space we occupy here on earth" 

 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

International News 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

   

 

 
 

 

LCI International Convention!! 
              



 

 
  

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

      
 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         

 
            

LIONS in Vermont Day!!! 
              



 
 

*** GST Coordinator notes: Green Up Day is just one possible project for all clubs BUT if your club is not able to 
do such, here are some more examples. Please plan some sort of environmental project and join us!!! *** 

         
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

2022 Spring Convention 
              



 

 

 

LEO-LION BRANDON JOHNSON 

PAST COUNCIL CHAIR 
Brandon Johnson from LaFollette, Tennessee was elected to serve as Council Chairperson by the MD 12 Council 

of Governors in 2019.  He is proud to be the youngest Council Chairperson and District Governor to ever serve 

Lions Clubs International.   
 

Past Council Chair Johnson is involved in management of several family businesses.  He received two bachelor’s 

degrees and his Master of Business Administration (M.B.A.) Degree from East Tennessee State University.   

 

A member of the Caryville Cares Leo-Lions Club, Past Council Chair Johnson has been a Lion since 2012.  He has 

held many offices within the association, including District Governor, Multiple District Treasurer, Multiple 

District NAMI Chair, Multiple District Public Relations Chair, and Charter Club President.  He is a former Leo, 

and currently serves on the Leo International Advisory Panel.  

  

In recognition of his service, he has received numerous awards including:  Lions fellowships from more than 10 

different states, four International President’s Leadership Awards, an LCIF Chairperson’s Medal, and an 

International President’s Medal.  He is a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow. 
 

In addition to his Lions activities, Past Council Chair Johnson is active in several professional & community 

organizations, including multiple Freemason organizations, the Rotary Club, and the Sigma Chi Fraternity.   
 

Johnson was one of only three Lions to ever be appointed by Tennessee’s Governor to serve as a Commissioner on 

Volunteerism and Service.   

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


